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General Order # 1,004
                                                November, 2014
November 2014 Meeting

                           DATE:     Friday, November 21st, 2014
                   LOCATION:    Iron Workers Hall 195 Old Colony Ave.

                                           South Boston between Damrell & D Streets  

                                           Nearest Box 7237 Old Colony Ave & Damrell
                             TIME:    2000 Hours

                   PROGRAM:   Boston Fire Captain Richard Connelly. 

                                          Captain Connelly’s topic will be on the similarities

                                          between the Coconut Grove fire and the Station Night

                                          Club fire.

Guest Speaker
Our guest speaker is BFD Captain Richard Connelly. Captain Connelly is the author of two of the latest books on the BFD – “Returning to Quarters, A History of Boston Firehouses” and his latest book “Characters, Tales and Tragedies In the Boston Fire Department”.  Captain Connelly was appointed on December 24th, 1969 assigned to Engine 29. In 1971 he transferred to Ladder 20, then in 1981 transferred to Ladder 7. Promoted to Lieutenant March 4th, 1987 and assigned to Engine 10, and then in 1988 he was transferred to Rescue 1. On April 10th, 2007 he was promoted to Captain and moved back across the floor to Engine 10. 

Captain Connelly will have copies of both books with him for sale after the meeting.

October Meeting
This was the Annual meeting of the Association. Election of Officers and Directors was conducted.

The following slate of officers was elected:
President: David Parr                              Vice President: Thomas Brophy

Secretary: Michael Kass                          Treasurer: William Wilderman

Board of Directors:

Directors: Second three year term: Robert Fitz and Frank Barry

Directors: To fill vacancies for Richard Cutts and Thomas Brophy terms: Anthony Scrima, and Robert Wilker.

Following the business part of the meeting, newly elected President David Parr presented our guest speaker for the evening, retired Boston Fire Commissioner Paul Christian. As in the past, Commissioner Christian presented a very informative program. His subject was the history of the Boston Fire Alarm Office and the fire alarm system. The presentation was enjoyed by all. 
Weather Cancellation

It’s that time of year again, the leaves have fallen, the days are shorter, and soon the first snow fall will occur, fouling up the meeting nights! The meeting cancellation will be broadcast over Citywide Radio, Facebook, along with e-mails being sent out. It is winter in New England!

Up Coming Meetings and Events

The date of the December Meeting will be Friday Dec. 19th at Wayne Alarm. Please remember that this meeting is for Members and Applicants only.
The Board of Directors is planning to bring back the popular Box 52 Ham & Bean Supper in April. The Bus Trip Committee, will take Box 52 to the Plymouth Area for our bi-annual Bus Trip. Planning will be starting after the Holidays and the date will be announced soon after. Details on all of these and other events will be announced in future issues of the General Orders.
Box 52 Website and Face Book Page

Member and Webmaster John Galla continues to make sure that our Internet presence is updated and all information is current. If you have not checked it out lately, why not point your browser over to www.box52.org. Our Face Book page has over 751 ‘likes’ and we are following all IFBA Clubs who have a FB page along with numerous Fire Department, and apparatus manufactures pages. If you haven’t given us a ‘like’ please do, and how about inviting your firefighter/buff friends to give us a like!

Line Box Submissions

As always the staff of the Line Box is looking for stories and photos for the December issue. Please feel free to send any materials to the e-mail address thelinebox@hotmail.com
Those that have submitted materials for the last issue, materials will be used in the upcoming issue.

E-Mail Address

Please be sure that you advise us of changes or problems with your e-mail address. We have implemented a new test system when new or changed e-mails are received. The e-mail address for Box 52 is thelinebox@hotmail.com
Good and Welfare
Condolences are extended to member Alfred Berube on the passing of his brother, Thomas, on October 11, 2014. May he rest in peace. 

Reminders
Friday November 21st 2000 Hours at Iron Workers Hall

Presentation by Boston Fire Captain Richard Connelly
By Order Of the President                                                              Newsletter Editor

David Parr
                                                                                Frank San Severino
